.. Ski trips in offing

As the winter season approaches we wait in eager anticipation for the skiing season to start. The first meeting of the Ski Club has already passed, sending us off and poling. At the first meeting executive election, membership promotion and sales, and a discussion of the upcoming Sugarloaf trips were on the agenda. There are a lot of advantages for people who ski or those interested in learning to ski membership. First of all, two trips this year - one planned for January and another in March, during the notices announcing the next break. These trips are well general meeting or event where organized and offer very good you can participate and enjoy. The

accommodations and special benefits for the group. Second, there is a season-long, week-day pass available at Crabbe Mountain for Ski Club members at a price of only \$30.00. Beat the week-end crowds and ski without waiting in

If you are just learning to ski you can get help in obtaining good quality new or second-hand equipment plus meet people to help you with your skiing. We when you buy a Ski Club hope to have some good ski movies this year as well as a "Ski have been organized for Sugarloaf Night" at Silverwood Winter Park.

Watch the Bulletin Boards for

Ski Club is a good time. We need your support to give you support. Memberships are only \$2.00 and open quite a few new doors to you. If you don't ski but are out for a good time anyway come to our Pub this Friday, December 1st. Featured at the Ski Pub in the Sub Ballroom will be: 2 Happy Hours with beer and drinks, 2 for a buck from 8:00 - 10:00 p.m. A rock & roll band named "Native Flash and Funk", pretty barmaids and fast pouring bartenders. Admission is \$2.00 and \$1.00 for members.

So, before the cramming get out for a really excellent time at the END OF CLASS BASH SKI PUB and THINK SNOW!!!

Xmas Tourney in S.J.

By FRED MCKIM

PROVINCIAL — The Saint John Christmas Tournament will be held Dec. 29-31.

CLUB NEWS — The last blitz tournament of the year was held Tuesday night. Robert Hamilton was the winner for the 2nd week in a row.

Results: R. Hamilton 7 (out of 7), T. Gibson 6, F. McKim 4, Walter DeJong 4, R. Didiodato 4, Werner DeJong 2, H. DeJong 1, D. Tarrel 0.

the second Tuesday in January. Events to look forward to will be the UNB Winter Open and the Atlantic Intercollegiate Chess Championship.

Chess Problem After all the hard problems of the last few weeks I thought it would be appropriate to make the last problem of the year very easy. White to play and mate in 2.

Solution to last week's problem. 1. N-B8 (threatens 2. BxN mate or 2. Q-K7 mate) 1 . . . R-K4 2. P-B7

Chess club will resume play on mate; 1 . . . B-Q3 2. Q-Q7 mate. Composed by B.M. Marshall, 1939.





A prize of \$200 is to be awarded for the best research essay on the theme, "Prices and Incomes Controls!" The competition is restricted to undergraduate students. The essays are to be of a maximum length of 3000 words and to be submitted to Professor J.F. Earl, Chairman, Department of Economics. The deadline for submission is March 15, 1979.

The donors of the Keirstead Prize in Economics are Mr. and Mrs James E. Porter.

THE KEIRSTEAD PRIZE IN ECONOMICS, 1978-79

Notice of elections for:

Comptroller President

1 Business Administration Rep

1 Arts 2 Education

full term/1 half term 1 Rep at large

1 Physical Education 2 Engineering

1 Science 1 Computer Science

> 3 Student Senators Graduating Class Executive

Vice President President Secretary-treasurer Valedictorian

Elections to be held January 31, 1979. Nomination forms available at the SRC

office, Room 126 SUB Nominations close on January 17, 1979 (5.00p.m)

I would like to take this opportunity to apologize to all our viewers for the non-appearance of Red & Black on channel 10 last Monday. Many people were disappointed and we received many calls about it. Well, I hate to pass the buck but this one was really not our fault. We had arranged, almost a month ago, to use this time slot for Red & Black. Channel 10 had agreed to supply programming personel for that evening. We made sure that the tapes were there well in advance and CHVW and its staff fulfilled all their responsibilities. The channel 10 programmers, however, did not deem it necessary to show up, hence the non-appearance of the shows. Had we known of this, we would have programmed it ourselves but we found out at the same time as you, when we turned on our sets. Channel 10 station manager Bob Anson recognized the error and agreed to reschedule the shows for next Monday, December 4th at 7:30 p.m. Again I apologize for the inconvenience this may have caused.

Well it's that time of year again and I would like to thank everyone who helped us in the first term. Many thanks go out to the Brunswickan crew for all their help, CHSR, Cindey Stacey and the SUB staff, AV services and especially all our faithful CHVW crew members. Merry Christmas to all from CHVW!

CHVW PRESENTS: HI-LITES OF THE 1978 RED & BLACK REVUE: a 2 hour special. MONDAY DECEMBER 4th at 7:30 p.m. on CHANNEL 10 . . . DON'T

New SF club

By ALAN HILDEBRAND

slightly different type of club met Skylab, the Salyut space stations, in the seventh floor lounge of and the Space Shuttle. A quick McLeod House. Starover Frederic- tour of the solar system and the ton is a new science fiction and on-going planetary probe program futurist club which counts mem- completed the discussion of man's bers from diverse backgrounds current knowledge and technical and diverse interests. Members capabilities in space. range from junior high school students to professionals such as part of the talk dealt with the John and Linda Mansfield who industrialization and colonization presented the recent showing of of space. Mr. Hildebrand showed the Rocky Horror Picture Show at how the environmentally attrac-STU. The Mansfields have also tive space solar power satellites recently opened a new science and microwave power transmisfiction and games store (the sion techniques might solve the Fantasy Forest) on Queen Street. world's energy supply problems.

meeting, was a lecture by Mr. Alan Hildebrand of the Royal Astronomical Society of Canada was introductory and nontechnical

program and lunar landings was followed by a look at current Last Saturday night a new and space technology such as the

The last and most significant Featured at Saturday night's He also demonstrated that Dr. Gerard O'Neill's space colony concept is the most economically viable method of construction for and the L-5 Society. The lecture the power satellites. Implications of space colonization were covering a gamut of topics. The discussed such as greater freedom history of the manned space and variety of options for the individual in a frontier society, depopulation of the Earth to allow it to become natural and parklike once again, and journeys to the stars in the foreseeable future.

Following the talk and a discussion, Starover Fredericton voted to declare itself a chapter of the international L-5 Society, which is based in Tuscon, Arizona, and advocates space exploration, industrialization, and colonization.

The new club is considering a range of ambitious projects. If you are interested in reading or writing science fiction or fantasy; engineering and flying an experiment on the Space Shuttle; science fiction or fantasy artwork; out-of-this-world costume parties; attending professional space technology conferences; computer games; observational astronomy; building and flying model rockets; Star Trek; building a laser; war gaming; lobbying for NASA's space programs; or anything remotely connected, Starover Fredericton might interest you. All interested individuals are asked to contact Fred Brown at 454-5319.

SRC Office will be closed from December 15, 1978 (12 noon)until January 3, 1979

(8:30 a.m.)

Honararia now being reviewed for the following Yearbook positions: Editor in Chief; Business Manager; Staff Please forward any comments to Comptroller, Room 126; SUB